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AN OPEN LETTER TO CANADIAN PUBLISHERS 

FROM CANADIAN AUTHORS ASSOCIATION,

 WITH SUPPORT FROM THE INTERNATIONAL AUTHORS FORUM

January 6, 2016

According to a 2015 Writers Union of Canada report, Canadian writers earn, on average, $12,879 annually from their writing — over $36,000 below the national average and well under the poverty line. Similar findings have emerged from recent income surveys in the U.S. and the United Kingdom. Writers’ incomes are in steep decline across the English-language publishing industry. 
While many reasons contribute to the decline in authors’ income, unfair terms in many publishers’ forms of publishing agreements are a significant factor. Without thorough reform of the usual contractual terms, the full-time professional author will become an endangered species and publishers — as well as society at large — will be left with decreasing quality content. With the 2012 amendments to the Copyright Act, specifically the introduction of the educational purposes fair dealing exception, the possibility that Canadian writers can earn a living writing became even more remote. 

One way to counteract that trend, and to help the writing community, is for Canadian publishers to ensure that the terms of their publishing contracts are reasonable. As an advocate on behalf of Canadian writers since 1921, Canadian Authors Association urges Canadian publishers to modify their publishing contracts so that authors are treated more equitably and do not unreasonably bear even greater financial risk than they already do.

What we ask is simple: publishers need to revise some of their standard contract terms to make them more equitable. Authors should get at least 50% of e-book profits. They should not be tied to copyright reversion clauses that are impossible to exercise, or to non-competes and option clauses that make it even more difficult for them to write and publish new books. We also urge publishers to offer authors without agents the same terms as those represented by agents. 

As a member of the International Authors Forum (IAF), which advocates for writers across the world, Canadian Authors Association endorses the IAF document Ten Principles for Fair Contracts. This document shows ten contractual issues, along with a side-by-side comparison of unfair vs. fair approaches to each issue. We would be happy to discuss these principles with you further, and to join with other IAF members and writing industry colleagues to otherwise take any steps that would lead to strengthening the position of the creators of the literary works that you, as Canadian publishers, seek to disseminate.

Sincerely,
The Board of Directors and Staff of Canadian Authors Association 

A National Arts Service Organization (Charitable Business Number 10684 3055 RR0001)


